Hr. Clyde Moore, Elihart, Kancas,

Dear Timys

This will admortedge your good letter of the 29th instant. I talked to Mr. Gwinn Henry and told him that I did not want my opinion to be considered when they selected a trainer for next year. Since football is the main sport that necessitates a trainer, Coach Lindsoy's recommendation should be followed, and not mine.

I think you can see my angle. I do not want to have it said that any act or word of mine interfered with the success of the football team, so it is up to Lindsey to make the recommendation.

You understand, Tiny, that they also need a trainer for the freshman, so there is no reason why you should not be seriously considered. Frankly, I think that Dean Nesmith may have the inside track because he trained the freshman last year, he has been here all year, and he is a major in physical education and is very close to the football men. You know a year's absence from school makes a lot of difference with the personnel of the students who come and go.

I am writing you very frankly and homestly so that you will know the set up as it really is. I assure you that I will be glad to help you in any way that I can.

I have been busy, but happy, and I trust the same for you. With every good wish, I am

Sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Resketball Coach.

FCASAH